C

ber 18, 2018 in ents are in the rial.

ber 17, 2018 in ents are in the rial,

ty, passed away ints are in the

on City, passed ments are in the

ber 18, 2018 in ents are in the rial,

ber 11, 2018 in ents are in the rial,

1018

ther, uncle, s survived by of WA., along I name.

ivid artist and use of humor a was one of ive.

sed.

onations in bys Town.

75-430-2030. will be held CC, NV.



Phillip W. Hilliard, 62, died October 20, 2018 in Carson City, Nevada. Arrangements are in the care of Capitol City Cremation & Burial, 775-882-1766.



Richard "Dick" Tatro November 13, 1961 - October 21, 2018

Richard "Dick" Tatro was diagnosed with Posterior Cortical Atrophy (PCA,) a rare form of early onset Alzheimer's in 2014. He passed away early Sunday morning surrounded by his wife Mona, son Charlie, twin sister Donna, and numerous family members.

Dick was born in Boise, Idaho on November 13, 1961 to Kit and Don Tatro. He was the eighth of ten children, born five minutes before Donna. Dick moved to Carson City, Nevada in 1972, graduated from Carson High School in 1980, and earned his degree at the University of Nevada Reno. Dick loved football and played from 9 years old and through his high school years as an All American middle linebacker. It was in these years he met those who would be his friends for life.

Dick spent his entire work life at Harrah's Reno, where he was affectionately known, among other things, as "Mr. Wonderful." Through his various positions and ultimately that of Casino Host, he made many close friends, both fellow employees and customers. Dick would tell you that the best thing that came from his time at Harrah's, was Mona.

Dick and Mona met in 1988 and were married in 1995. They had a wonderful life filled with travel, fun, love, and a shared passion for the Pittsburgh Steelers and the Oakland A's, a passion so great that Dick chose to make his exit from this world on a bye week for the Steelers. Well planned Dick! On their luckiest day, 7/11 of 2006, Dick and Mona were blessed with their son, Charlie, and the most important thing in their lives became being a family. The love and adventures continued just as that, a family.

Preceded in death by his parents, Dick is survived by his wife Mona, son Charlie, siblings Annette Parks, Marilyn Lewis, Laurie Tatro, John Tatro, Sheila Reinhart, Tom Tatro, Jim Tatro, Donna Saarem, and Patrick Tatro, as well as a giant extended family.

Dick selflessly participated in research, ultimately donating his brain and spinal cord to further the cause of finding a cure for this most insidious disease that took him much too early.

In lieu of flowers, donations can be made on his behalf to the UCSF Memory and Aging Center at the following web address: makeagift.ucsf.edu/brain.

Checks can be made payable to the UCSF Foundation, P.O. BOX 45339, San Francisco,

B1871" and "Richard Tatro" in the memo line.

VIRTUAL REALITY



COURTESY

The zSpace Virtual Reality Mobile Classroom paid a visit to Carson Middle School on Tuesday. As the use of virtual reality in education continues to grow, this mobile classroom traveling the country made a stop in Carson City to offer an up-close look at 3D modules and virtual learning tools that provide experiences such as dissecting organs and a lot more. The traveling 3D educational experience was equipped with computers and 3D virtual learning tools. While inside, students had the opportunity to go through modules and solve science, technology, engineering and mathematics (STEM) related challenges. With these types of virtual tools, they could perform anything from virtual EKGs to examining the inner workings of a car, learning how to take it apart and put it back together.

Passport to downtown being held Friday

By Teri Vance Special to the Appeal

It's that time again. Time to validate your passports ... to downtown Carson City.

For the third year, businesses are once again opening their doors to customers for the Passport to Downtown on Friday.

"There will be all kinds of things going on downtown," said Jenny Smith, coordinator for the event through the Downtown Business Association. "They'll discover all downtown has to offer as they walk around, especially when they go inside the businesses."

Participants can pick up

Thank goodness.
This is going to be helpful for our businesses.

— Jenny Smith

As a business owner —
Agency 36 and Neon Salt
— Smith said she's eager
for the completion of Curry
Street.

"Thank goodness," she said. "This is going to be helpful for our businesses."

Bands will be playing in McFadden Plaza and Arlington Square, with a Family Fun Center set up

tainare will be moving